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PIPELINES
Nashville Chapter � American Guild of Organists � January, 2008

FROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEANFROM THE DEAN

httphttphttphttphttp::::: //www//www//www//www//www.nashvilleago.or.nashvilleago.or.nashvilleago.or.nashvilleago.or.nashvilleago.orggggg

Dear Friends,

Another January and new year will soon be upon us (or are already are, depending on when you read this).
Some find the switch to a new year on the calendar a good time to make a fresh start. Whether you have
been doing a job for a few months or thirty years, it can be a good opportunity to make new goals and
plans.

Consider making education one of your ambitions for 2008. There are many ways each of us can continue
to be educated in our work as it relates to the AGO. Some ideas include turning out for monthly AGO
meetings, reading the various articles in your copy of The American Organist, or attending the AGO National
Convention this summer in Minneapolis (remember that the registration fee goes up after January 31).

Plan to take advantage of the educational opportunities at our January meeting. We will meet on Monday,
January 7 at Brentwood United Methodist Church for a Lecture/Demonstration on Organ Music of African-
American Composers by Anthony Williams. Dr. Williams’ presentation in the Sanctuary at 7:30 PM follows
the 6:30 PM dinner. There will be an abundance of well-lit parking for this event. Enter the church through
the doors by the big “hands” statue.

Anthony Williams is currently Associate Professor of Music and University Organist at Fisk University in
Nashville. In addition, he serves as Director of Music and Arts and Organist at First Presbyterian Church
in Hendersonville. A native of Nashville, Dr. Williams has studied with Robert Glasgow, Marilyn Mason,
David Mulbury, Peter Fyfe, and Paul Jordan. He has performed throughout the United States, Central
America, and Europe. Edwin Mellon Press will soon publish his dissertation, The Keyboard Music of John W.
Work III.

I hope to see you on January 7!

Peace,

Andrew Peters
Dean

PIPELINESPIPELINES

The American Guild of Organists (AGO) is a non-profit, non-sectarian organization. Its members
include organists, choir directors, pianists, vocalists, teachers, organ builders and tuners, clergy and
lovers of organ music. Its purpose is to promote the organ in its historic and evolving roles, to
encourage excellence in the performance of organ and choral music, and to provide a forum for
mutual support, inspiration, and education of Guild members.
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UNIVERSITY OF ALABAMAUNIVERSITY OF ALABAMAUNIVERSITY OF ALABAMAUNIVERSITY OF ALABAMAUNIVERSITY OF ALABAMA
CONFERENCECONFERENCECONFERENCECONFERENCECONFERENCE
The year 2008 marks the Olivier Messiaen year,
the 100th birthday anniversary of one of the
world’s most famous and revolutionary 20th

Century composers. The University of Alabama
School of Music is celebrating “Olivier Messiaen:
French Connections” with a unique and wonder-
ful, world class series of events which will take
place at the Moody School of Music on Friday
and Saturday, January 25 and 26, 2008. On Friday
evening, January 25 at 7:30, UA music faculty,
Noel Engebretson, Faythe Freese, Carlton
McCreery, Osiris Molina, Peter Rovit, Charles
Snead, and the University Singers under the
direction of John Ratledge will perform works by
Messiaen, Hakim, and Vierne.

Two works of particular note on Friday evening:
1. “Quartet for the End of Time, ”a rare opportu-
nity and life-changing experience to hear
Messiaen’s “Quartet for the End of Time”, will
take place on Friday, January 25 at 7:30 at Moody
School of Music. 2. “To Call My True Love to My
Dance” (world premiere) also on the Friday
evening program, a world premiere of “To Call My
True Love to My Dance” commissioned from Naji
Hakim, and performed by Faythe Freese.

On Saturday, January 26 at 4:30 PM, Daniel Roth,
titular organist at St.Sulpice, Paris, France will
perform works by Nivers, Clérambault, Boëly,
Widor, Tournemire, Messiaen, Grunenwald, Roth
and Falcinelli. Mr. Roth will close with an impro-
visation on a submitted theme.

2008 University of Alabama Church Music Confer-
ence: January 25-26, 2008. The concerts above are
part of the 2008 UA Church Music Conference.
Saturday workshops feature a forum on worship
planning, seminars on handbells, the French
Psalter, children’s choirs, organ, improvisation,
choral conducting masterclasses and a choral
reading session. Guest masterclass artists and
clinicians include: Daniel Roth, Susan Berg,
Stephen Cary, Kenneth Fields, Faythe Freese,
John Ratledge, Jenny Mann, Shelly Meggison,
Michael Morgan, Diane Schultz, John Semingson
and David VanderMeer.

For a conference brochure, go to <http://
www.music.ua.edu/departments/organ/events/
index.html>.

ATTENTION LONG-TIMEATTENTION LONG-TIMEATTENTION LONG-TIMEATTENTION LONG-TIMEATTENTION LONG-TIME
NASHVILLE AGO MEMBERS!NASHVILLE AGO MEMBERS!NASHVILLE AGO MEMBERS!NASHVILLE AGO MEMBERS!NASHVILLE AGO MEMBERS!

If you have been a member of Nashville
AGO for 30 years or more, please
contact Dean Andy Peters with your
name and the number of years you have
been a member of this wonderful
chapter. As part of our Chapter’s 75th

Anniversary Celebration (in February)
we will honor our long-term members.

Please call, write, or send your information
to:

Andy Peters, Pastoral Musician
Second Presbyterian Church
4501 Westminster Place
Saint Louis, Missouri 63108
314-367-0367 or
<organ.andy@juno.com>

POSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVPOSITION AVAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLEAILABLE
Organist, Grace Episcopal Church,
Spring Hill, TN
Responsibilities:

1) Select music for 1 Sunday worship service,
in consultation with clergy supervisor;
2) Perform music on Sunday;
3) Be available for occasional additional
services.

Supervisor: Priest —
The Rev. William C. Martin, D.Min.
<docmartin56@gmail.com>

Compensation: $150 per service.
Phone: 615-354-1064 or
Church Website: <www.gracechurchsh.net>

National AGO Convention
Nashville, TN Nashville, TN Nashville, TN Nashville, TN Nashville, TN — July 1-6, 2012 July 1-6, 2012 July 1-6, 2012 July 1-6, 2012 July 1-6, 2012
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NOMINANOMINANOMINANOMINANOMINATING COMMITTEE REPORTING COMMITTEE REPORTING COMMITTEE REPORTING COMMITTEE REPORTING COMMITTEE REPORTTTTT
The Nominating Committee, which has been
hard at work, consists of Dawn Seidenschwarz,
Vicki Wright, and Don Marler, chair. They are
happy to announce the following candidates for
offices:

Dean-Elect (vote for one)
Rocky Craft
Marsha Scheusner

Secretary (vote for one)
Lisa Barry
Susan McAfee

Treasurer (vote for one)
Joyce Byrd
James Jordan

Executive Committee (vote for three)
Ralph Black
Steve Clark
Herman DePriest
Valerie Rains
Janet Schmidt

This is an excellent roster of people who bring
superior talents and abilities to the AGO.  The
committee is grateful for their willingness to be a
part of this process, a process that helps to
undergird and further the goals of the Nashville
Chapter.

This report was recorded in the minutes of the
December 3, 2007, AGO Executive Committee
meeting and now in this Pipelines per the Operat-
ing Procedures. The election will take place at the
April 2008 meeting. Additional candidates may
be made by “petitions signed by at least five
members of the Chapter in good standing.” If
you wish to submit such a petition, it must be
presented to the Secretary by February 15.

Again, the Nominating Committee wishes to
thank these individuals for being willing to be
placed in nomination. It is this willingness to be
a part of this process that helps to make the
Nashville Chapter such an outstanding and
committed chapter. Please take a moment to
thank them personally for their commitment to
this chapter.

Don Marler
Chair, Nominations Committee

Back By Popular Demand!
USED MUSIC SALE
What
Organ sheet music sale (actually anything
related to music that you think someone
would buy—CDs, piano music, etc)

Who
You! Our music comes from donations from
our members.  The music can be new or
used—anything that you know deep in your
heart you don’t need anymore. 

When
Our last chapter meeting of the year — 
May 5, 2008

Where
Belmont United Methodist Church

How
Bring your items to any regular chapter
meeting and give them to
Donald Cornelius (352-0293) or
Elizabeth Smith (386-3542). 
Or call and we’ll arrange a way to collect the
music. 

Why
1) All proceeds go to support our chapter’s

many activities and programs.
2) You may find music at the sale in May

that you can use — at an incredible
bargain.

3) You clean out your own music files to
make room for new music.

 
Please help make this our best sale ever!

?????The world’The world’The world’The world’The world’s lars lars lars lars largest pipe orgest pipe orgest pipe orgest pipe orgest pipe organ?gan?gan?gan?gan?

Visit the web site
http://www.die-orgelseite.de/orgelliste120_e.htm

and you can find out
(And a lot of the interesting stuff, too.)
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Sunday, January 6, 2008, 3:00 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church
William Jewell College Concert Choir
Arnold Epley, conductor

Sunday, January 13, 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville, TN
Epiphany Concert
Choir, Bells and Organ

Sunday, January 20, 2008, 4:00 PM
Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville
David Hurd — Organ Concert

Sunday, February 3, 2008, 2:00 PM
“Israel in Egypt” — Handel
Sanctuary Choir & orchestra
Dr. Raphael Bundage, conductor

Sunday, February 10, 2008, 3:30 PM
Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville
John Semingson — Organ Concert
followed by Choral Evensong Christ Church
Cathedral Choir,
Michael Velting, Organist and Choirmaster,
Jon Johnson, Organ.

Sunday, February 17, 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville, TN
Centennial Recorder Consort
Sunday, February 24, 2:00 PM
St. George’s Episcopal Church, Nashville
Bach: St. John Passion ($5 donation)
Belle Meade Baroque and St. George’s Choir

Sunday, February 24, 3:00 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church
Andrew Clarke, organist

Sunday, February 24, 4:00
West End United Methodist Church, Nashville
“Requiem”, Johannes Brahms
Chancel Choir and orchestra,
Don Marler, conductor

Friday, February 29, 2008, 5:00 PM to 11:00 PM
Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville, TN
BACHanalia — Celebrating J.S. Bach’s birthday
with the community.
Michael Velting, Organist and Choirmaster,
Jon Johnson, Assistant Organist and Choirmaster

Friday, March 7, 6:15 PM
First Presbyterian Church, Nashville
“And the Winner Is...”
Dinner show to benefit summer mission trip
(Tickets required — $30 each)

AGO ARTS CALENDARAGO ARTS CALENDARAGO ARTS CALENDARAGO ARTS CALENDARAGO ARTS CALENDAR

Sunday, March 9, 4:00 PM
Historic Franklin Presbyterian Church
Two Piano Concert
June Warren and Will Berger, pianists

Sunday, March 9, 7:00 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church
The Moody Chorale,
Gerald H. Edmonds, conductor

Thursday, March 13, 7:30 PM
St. George’s Episcopal Church, Nashville
Aulos Ensemble ($10 donation)

Good Friday, March 21, 2008, 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville, TN
“Seven Last Words of Christ”

Good Friday, March 21, 2008, 7:00 PM
First Presbyterian Church, Nashville
“Seven Last Words of Christ” — Theodore Dubois
Sanctuary Choir and Orchestra

Sunday, March 30, 2008, 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville, TN
Music for St. Patrick’s
The Wishing Room Celtic Band

Sunday, March 30, 3:00 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church
Gregg Bunn, organist

Sunday, April 13, 2008, 3:30 PM
Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville
Elizabeth Smith — Organ Concert
followed by Choral Evensong:
Christ Church Cathedral Choir,
Michael Velting, Organist and Choirmaster,
Jon Johnson, Organ.

Sunday, April 13, 2008, 7:30 PM
First Presbyterian Church, Nashville
Calmus Ensemble, Leipzig, Germany

Sunday, April 20, 2008, 3:00
Christ the King Church, Nashville
Nashville Chamber Choir
Angela Tipps, Director

Sunday, April 20, 2008, 5:00 PM
St. George’s Episcopal Church, Nashville
Youth Choir Evensong

Sunday, April 27, 2008, 3:00
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church, Murfreesboro, TN
Nashville Chamber Choir
Angela Tipps, Director
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Sunday, April 27, 2008, 4:00 PM
Christ Church Cathedral, Nashville
Janette Fishell — Organ Concert

Sunday, April 27, 2008 4:00 PM
Grace Lutheran Church, Clarksville, TN
Bell/Chime Concert

Sunday, April 27, 7:00 PM
Schermerhorn Symphony Center
A Festival of Hymns
Chancel Choir & Orchestra at Brentwood,
Dr. David Keith, conductor

Sunday, May 4, 2008, 3:00 PM
St. George’s Episcopal Church, Nashville
“Two Hands, Two Feet, Six Keyboards”
Murray Somerville, recitalist

Sunday, June 29, 3:00 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church
American Music Concert
Chancel Choir & Brasses at Brentwood,
Dr. David Keith, conductor

PIPELINES DEADLINE
January 15, 2008
for the February issue

E-mail your calendar listings to
Marsha Scheusner

<scheusner@bellsouth.net>.

E-mail substitute and job openings
to Betty Polk

<flutegrmom@bellsouth.net>.

E-mail member news to
Sharron Lyon

<sharronlyon@comcast.net>.

E-mail your articles to
Darryl Miller

<darrylraymiller@bellsouth.net>.

STSTSTSTST. OLAF CHRISTMAS FESTIV. OLAF CHRISTMAS FESTIV. OLAF CHRISTMAS FESTIV. OLAF CHRISTMAS FESTIV. OLAF CHRISTMAS FESTIVALALALALAL
It was an awesome experience to attend this
year’s festival at St. Olaf College in Northfield,
Minnesota, on Saturday night, December 1st.
The festival included five hundred singers in five
choirs with an orchestra of almost 100 instrumen-
talists. The last festival I had attended was in
1948. At that time the Viking Male Chorus was
student directed, and, as a Senior, I had been
chosen by the singers to be the director. Some-
time in the 60’s a faculty member became the
director.

The Festival is held three times — Friday and
Saturday nights and Sunday afternoon, with a
capacity audience at each. The Saturday night
concert was video taped, and is televised on
national public television during Christmas week.
After flying to Minneapolis, I drove in a blinding
snowstorm thirty-five miles down to Northfield!  I
hope many of you will hear and see the telecast
on Channel 8 here in Nashville: Wednesday,
December 19, 9:00 PM; Thursday, December 20,
3:00 PM; or Sunday, December 23, 12:00 mid-
night.

Ralph D. Erickson, A.A.G.O.

THE CHARLOTTE CHAPTER POETHE CHARLOTTE CHAPTER POETHE CHARLOTTE CHAPTER POETHE CHARLOTTE CHAPTER POETHE CHARLOTTE CHAPTER POE
The Charlotte Chapter will host a Pipe Organ
Encounter (POE) from July 13-18, 2008. We are
the only chapter in Region IV hosting such an
event in 2008. The Charlotte POE planning
committee is working diligently to ensure the
POE will be a success, but we need your help in
promoting and publicizing it. Up-to-date informa-
tion including registration forms, housing loca-
tion, faculty biographies, scholarship forms,
registration fees, and registration deadlines for
the POE are on the Chapter website at <http://
www.charlotteago.org (click on “POE 2008”).

The website will be continually updated as new
information becomes available. Registration will
open (with a maximum capacity of 30 students)
on January 1, 2008. Students ages 13-19, with
piano proficiency at or above the level of a Bach
2-part invention (previous organ study is not
required), are invited to attend.

For more information, contact Patrick Pope at
<poe@charlotteago.org>.
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MEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWSMEMBER NEWS
In the December TAO on page 66 in Pipings ,
you will find a photo and announcement of
Jon Johnson’s appointment to Christ Church
Cathedral.

Several names of Nashville AGO members are
listed in donors’ pages elsewhere in TAO.

Lee Engles will play an organ recital of Christmas
carol arrangements on December 30th at
Rehoboth Methodist Church at 2:30 PM  The
church is located between  Hendersonville and
Gallatin at 2601 Cages Bend Road. This marks
Lee’s 52nd anniversary as a church organist!  

Wilma Jensen will lead two masterclasses for the
Philadelphia AGO chapter on January 12 at Bryn
Mawr Presbyterian Church in Philadelphia. This is
the first of many events on Wilma’s calendar for
2008, which you can read about on her web site
<www.wilmajensen.com>.

Calvin Taylor’s music will be performed by the
South Arkansas Symphony Orchestra on their
annual Martin Luther King Concert. They will
perform the final movement of “Sunrise Sym-
phony”, which is a “Choral Fantasia on Deep
River.” The conductor is Maestro Kermit Polling,
who is also the conductor of the Shreveport
Symphony. Maestro Polling has conducted
Calvin’s music on several previous occasions,
notably “Inner-city Sunrise,” the second move-
ment of “Sunrise Symphony.” The concert will
take place on Monday, January 14, 2008 at 7:30
PM in El Dorado, Arkansas’ Municipal Audito-
rium. Along with the full symphony of some
seventy members, there will be approximately
fifty singers from the community choral society.

Vicki Wright is Conference Leader for three
Chorister’s Guild events next year: Directors’
Enrichment Conferences in Orlando (February
22-23), Asheville (June 13-14, and Northfield,
Minnesota (July 25-26). Contact:
<conferences@mailcg.org> or 1-800-CHORISTER
(246-7478), ext 227 for further information.

SUBSITUTE LISTSUBSITUTE LISTSUBSITUTE LISTSUBSITUTE LISTSUBSITUTE LIST
Anne Aycock... ................... 373-0551, cell 347-0866
Mike Belote... . 665-9359 or MBeloteOrg@aol.com
Laurens Blankers... ................................... 834-8163
Sandra Disney ............... 859-1387 or cell 306-7345
Thomas Duffy... ......................................... 293-8493

DemocratDuffy@comcast.net
Dan Easter.. ................... w-966-5914, cell 491-6230

dan.easter@lipscomb.edu
Ralph Erickson ............. H-356-0540, cell-887-7941
Ansley Fleetwood ..................................... 377-4796

<ntfleet738@bellsouth.net>
Toni Foglesong (choir director sub) ........ 373-9651
Ben Hurt... ................................................. 834-4632
James Jordan... ..................... 449-2758 or 251-2620
Sandra Keene... ........................................ 826-8974
Judy Mahone... .......................................... 646-1218
Barbara Michanowicz ............................... 889-2165
Sandy Murray .................................. (504) 756-6309
Melvin Potts ............... 370-7602-work, or 831-9941

(Sat/Sun funerals only)
Janet Schmidt... ......................................... 771-0263
Jonathan Setzer... ................. 353-0104 or 415-1735
William Taylor ............................................ 383-8088

AGO TREASURER’S REPORTAGO TREASURER’S REPORTAGO TREASURER’S REPORTAGO TREASURER’S REPORTAGO TREASURER’S REPORT
as of November 8, 2007

Checking Account as of 11/8/07 ............. $15,616.11
Dinner Cash Box ......................................... $100. 00
Total ......................................................... $15,716.11

Our budgeted expenses for the year are
$10,779.00.  Please consider our chapter in your
year-end giving of tax deductible contributions.
Every little donation helps support continuing
good programs and also helps us to build up our
finances toward the 2012 convention. Thank you
for remembering to send your money for missed
dinner reservations.

Endowment Money Market ..................... $1,486.64
[Endowment CD .................................... $14,000.00]

Joyce M. Byrd, Treasurer

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIRFROM THE MEMBERSHIP CHAIR
Don’t forget the National Membership Challenge,
as seen on page nine of this issue of Pipelines. An
AGO member from Grand Rapids has already
enlisted eight new members in the first month of
challenge. Surely he will be one of the winners of
this challenge and will be heading to the 2008
National AGO Convention in the Twin Cities of
Minneapolis/St. Paul. Why not join him!

Sharron Lyon

wwwwwwwwwwwwwww.nas.nas.nas.nas.nashhhhhvilleagvilleagvilleagvilleagvilleagooooo.or.or.or.or.orggggg
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NEW CDS FROM OUR MEMBERSNEW CDS FROM OUR MEMBERSNEW CDS FROM OUR MEMBERSNEW CDS FROM OUR MEMBERSNEW CDS FROM OUR MEMBERS
1. Earlier this year, our AGO member, Eric Wyse,
Music Director at St. Bartholomew’s Church and
owner of Martingale Music produced a recording
of Handel’s MESSIAH with John Rutter, Cam-
bridge Singers & Royal Philharmonic Orchestra,
and soloists Joanne Lunn, Melanie Marshall,
James Gilchrist, and Christopher Purves.
Brentwood recording engineer  David Schober,
also from St. Bartholomew’s, was one of the
recording engineers and mixed the project. It is
mastered by John Mayfield at Mayfield Mastering
in Nashville, and released in the US on the
Hendrickson Worship label, and in Europe on
Rutter’s own Collegium Records. It is available at
St. Bartholomew’s Bookstore , 4800 Belmont Park
Terrace in Green Hills (Mon - Fri, 9:30 am - 3:30
PM,  Sundays, 8:30 to noon) or online at <http://
www.christianbook.com/Christian/Books/
product?item_no=56126x&event=OP1 <http://
www.christianbook.com/Christian/Books/
product?item_no=56126x&amp;event=OP1>

2. Belmont United Methodist Sanctuary Choir
has recently released “Song in the Night”, a CD
collection of worshipful music from various
cultures. The CDs are $15 each, and you can place
your order by downloading and filling out the
order form at <http://www.belmontumc.org/
musicmin.htm>. You may return your order form
to the church office or e-mail in your order to
<orderCD@belmontumc.org>. Gayle Sullivan is
Director of Music Ministries at Belmont.

3. Christ Church Cathedral’s new CD, just re-
leased, called CHRIST HATH A GARDEN, includ-
ing many pieces for Advent and Christmas. All
compositions, most of which have not been
previously recorded, are by living composers. Two
of the compositions are by Michael Velting. The
Cathedral Choir is under the direction of Michael
Velting, with Marjorie Proctor, organ. CDs may
be purchased from the receptionist desk or at the
Bookshop at the Cathedral. Price is $15.

4. The CD entitled Christmas at First Presbyte-
rian Nashville celebrates the birth of our Savior
through music. FPC’s Children’s Choirs, The
Sanctuary Bell Choir, and the Sanctuary Choir are
all featured on this recording, along with music
for flute, organ and harp. Musical selections
include our beloved familiar carols as well as

favorites such as Sweet Little Jesus Boy sung by
Bill Kirby and an exquisite arrangement of
Greensleeves for flute and organ performed by
Tibby Christenberry and Douglas Murray. Go to
<http://www.fpcnashville.org/recordings.htm> for
ordering information and audio samples.
Rhonda Swanson is Assistant Organist at First
Presbyterian.

5. “Christmas at Westminster” includes a wide
variety of much-loved music for Advent and
Christmas and features the Westminster Adult,
Youth, and Handbell choirs, Mark Whatley,
baritone, Jake Moor, boy-soprano (recently fea-
tured in the Nashville Symphony’s performance
of Corigliano’s “Fern Hill,” and Polly Brecht,
organist.  They are $15 and are available from the
church office M-F, 8:30—4:30, or at
<www.nashvillewpc.org>. John Semingson is
Director of Music Ministries at Westminster
Presbyterian Church.

CHRISTMAS TELEVISION PROGRAMSCHRISTMAS TELEVISION PROGRAMSCHRISTMAS TELEVISION PROGRAMSCHRISTMAS TELEVISION PROGRAMSCHRISTMAS TELEVISION PROGRAMS
OF INTERESTOF INTERESTOF INTERESTOF INTERESTOF INTEREST
Christmas With the Mormon Tabernacle Choir
Wednesday, December 19, 8:00 PM
CHANNEL 8 (WNPT)

Christmas at St. Olaf:
Where Peace and Love and Hope Abide
Wednesday, December 19, 9:00 PM
Thursday, December 20, 3:00 PM
Sunday, December 23, 12:00 midnight.
CHANNEL 8 (WNPT)

Christmas at Belmont
Thursday, December 20, 8:00 PM
CHANNEL 8 (WNPT)
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DECEMBER MEETING ADECEMBER MEETING ADECEMBER MEETING ADECEMBER MEETING ADECEMBER MEETING AT BELMONTT BELMONTT BELMONTT BELMONTT BELMONT
HEIGHTS BELMONT CHURCHHEIGHTS BELMONT CHURCHHEIGHTS BELMONT CHURCHHEIGHTS BELMONT CHURCHHEIGHTS BELMONT CHURCH

Andrew Risinger, Organist

On-line or paper registration for the Twin Cities National Convention
is now open. See your recent TAO or

<http://www.ago2008.org/>
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WIN THE MEMBER CHALLENGE

LET THE GUILD PAY YOUR EXPENSES TO
THE 2008 NATIONAL CONVENTION

IN THE TWIN CITIES OF MINNEAPOLIS/ST. PAUL
A $1,400 DOLLAR VALUE

The National Committee on Membership DeveloPMent and Chapter Support invites you to take the 2007-2008 Member
Challenge! This flyer will provide everything you need to know to take part in the Challenge — an integral part of the 2007–
2008 AGO National Membership Campaign: Each One—Reach One! Through a series of grants and awards programs and a
challenge competition designed specifically for chapters, the Membership Committee recognized the accomplishments of 27
chapters between 2005–2007 for their superior efforts by either designing high quality membership recruitment and retention
campaigns or implementing them with very successful results.

THE CHALLENGE FOR 2007-2008
2007-2008 is the third and final year of the campaign with the Member Challenge being the primary focus. This challenge
promises fun, larger membership numbers, national recognition, and the opportunity to win a valuable prize – National AGO
headquarters will pay your major expenses while you enjoy the 2008 National convention in Minneapolis/St. Paul. Expenses
include convention registration, the bus transportation package, and five nights in the convention hotel.

Start recruiting new and former members* today. When you have new recruits to report do the following:

REGISTER THEM ONLINE AT: http://www.agohq.org/eachone-reachone/forms/recruit.html
OR
PRINT THE FOLLOWING FORM AT: http://www.agohq.org/eachone-reachone/forms/RecruiterForm.pdf

ADDITIONAL MEMBER CHALLENGE INFORMATION: http://www.agohq.org/eachone-reachone/index.html

MEMBERSHIP CHALLENGE GUIDELINES

1. Recruiters must obtain at least five new or former members* to be eligible for an award.

* Former members are those who were previously members of the Guild. Renewing members from the 2006-07
membership year do not count as former members. There is one exception to this rule: Chapter friends from the 2006-07
membership year who choose to change their membership to a voting membership can be counted as recruits.

2. New members recruited must be full voting members (regular, special, student, or partner), and may become a member
of any chapter, or an independent member. Chapter friends are not voting members of the Guild.

3. Dual members and POE students, who receive free membership, may not be counted as recruited members.
4. Membership Coordinators, Registrars and Treasurers serving as Registrars are not eligible to participate in the member

challenge.
5. Names and contact information must be submitted to AGO National Headquarters on an Official Entry Form (see below),

and entries must be received by April 15th, 2008.

SUGGESTION: We are always looking for new members in the Guild. We are also looking to retain our past members as well.
Talk with your Chapter Registrar / Membership Coordinator / Treasurer about past AGO members who have not renewed.

Up to five winners will be selected and notified in May of 2008 and will be recognized at the National Convention in
Minneapolis/St. Paul June 22-26, 2008. Winners will be determined by the National Membership Committee based on the
information received at AGO National Headquarters. All names reported on Official Entry Forms will be verified by the AGO
National Membership Department records. Recruits will be counted only if names are reported by AGO Chapters on an official
2007-08 Dues Report or submitted to National Headquarters as Independent Members.

WIN THE MEMBER CHALLENGE
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2007-20082007-20082007-20082007-20082007-2008
Nashville AGO ProgramsNashville AGO ProgramsNashville AGO ProgramsNashville AGO ProgramsNashville AGO Programs

(All dinners are 6:30 PM at the program location, unless otherwise noted.)

Organ Music of African-American Composers
Presented by Anthony Williams
Monday, January 7 7:30 PM
Brentwood United Methodist Church

Celebration of the 75th Anniversary of the Nashville AGO
With Carol Bucy, story teller, and Andrew Peters, organist
Monday, February 4 7:30 PM
Historic Franklin Presbyterian Church

The Organ in the United States from Colonial Times to the Present
A Slide Lecture by Barbara Owen
Monday, March 3 7:30 PM
Vine Street Christian Church

Douglas Cleveland, Organ Recitalist
Monday, April 7 7:30 PM
St. Henry’s Catholic Church

Evening Service and Installation of Nashville AGO Officers
Monday, May 5 7:30 PM
Belmont United Methodist Church

Past Programs This Season
Organ Tour with Jack Bethards
Monday, September 10 7:00 PM
Schermerhorn Symphony Center

Choir of Winchester Cathedral
Friday, October 19 7:30 PM
St. George’s Episcopal Church

Bálint Karosi, Organ Recitalist
Monday, November 5 7:30 PM
First Presbyterian Church, Nashville

Nashville AGO Christmas Program with Nashville Children’s Choir and
Andrew Risinger, Organ Recitalist
Monday, December 3 7:30 PM
Belmont Heights Baptist Church
No dinner before concert; reception will follow the program

Interest from the Nashville AGO endowment account is used, in part, to help support these programs.
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PIPELINES
Nashville Chapter of the
American Guild of Organists
206 Plantation Court
Nashville, TN 37221
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Nashville Chapter January Meeting

Monday January 7 7:30 PM
ORGAN MUSIC OF AFRICAN-

AMERICAN COMPOSERS
PRESENTED BY

DR. ANTHONY WILLIAMS
Brentwood United Methodist Church
309 Franklin Road Brentwood, Tennessee

The Church is located directly across from the Kroger Shopping Center,
1.5 miles South of Old HIckory Boulevard

6:30 — Dinner 7:30 PM — Concert
Reservations are required — Phone 615-264-3430 or e-mail <dinnerago@comcast.net>


